Present: Katherine M. Ring, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil, John Jones, Betty Shaw, secretary.

Selectmen met at 7:30, signed paychecks etc.

George Cole, road agent went over his past week schedule with the selectmen. Reported the sander had an accident on Friday the 10th. While sanding, hit a soft shoulder tipping the truck over. No damage to truck and no one hurt. Fire Dept. had to be called out in the event of a fire. George went over the plans for plowing Aiken St. Due to the elderly housing, all the land is now privately owned and it may become necessary to go in with a bucket loaded should the snow become too high. No place to put it. There is concern that should an emergency come up, the road must be kept clear. Tim Dennison of the sewer department has plowed Aiken St. in the past and it is important to see if he will continue now that the housing has gone in or if George's crew will handle it. G. C. had been asked to plow the housing area, but should an accident to anothers carscome about in the parking area the town would be held liable.

Brian Brown reported a fur theft this past week. While checking with neighbors to see if they had seen anything, he was bit by neighbors' dog. Brian has not managed to have any time off yet as he had court cases on both Saturday and Monday., plus the theft and a fatal accident to investigate.

Mr. Grandpre of Peterbarough Savings Bank was in and gave the selectmen some information on the NOW account along with an investment account. Minimum rate of interest will be given one month in advance and interest will be earned daily but posted at the month end. State is looking to have all towns covered with a back up in the event that their present solid waste area is closed for one reason or another. Should the towns not make their own decisions as to a back up the State will assign a district which could be further away resulting in higher costs. Peterborough is drafting up a letter for all the towns to put into the town report. K. Ring will call Mr. LaCaine tomorrow. Sign permit for Keene Real Gas Co. (Mr. Willey) was denied. Sign too large must go to the BOA.

J. Miller requested the use of the town hall for a contra dance for the peace coalition. J. Jones abstained from a vote, Les MacNeil voted no and K. Ring voted yes, with a charge being paid of \$25. for the use of the hall. Selectmen will have to look into the matter and see if there is just cause for denying or granting the request. Secretary asked for Wed. and Thursday off this week while the tax collector will be in most of the hours, Granted without pay. Left at 10:15...

Building permit has been mailed to E. Forester on Turnpike Rd. Lloyd will be sending a letter to V. Grant to come in to see the selectmen in regard to second trailor being on her land.